Marion County Farm Bureau

Board of Directors Meeting – March 13, 2013
MINUTES

President John Zielinski called the meeting to order at 6:33 p.m.  A quorum was present:


BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT  

John Zielinski, President
Troy Hadley

Greg Bennett

Bob Dettwyler

Dan Goffin

Roger Dejager

Jeff Butsch

Scott Miller

Brenda Kirsch 
Joe Sherman

Connie Young


    Guests:

Lon Young

Bruce Chapin

Austin Chapin

Staff:

        Jessica Carpenter

        Genoa Ingram
Minutes and Financials
The Board reviewed the minutes of the February 20, 2013 meeting.
MOTION:  Moved by Roger Dejager and seconded by Bob Dettwyler to approve the minutes of the February 20 minutes as presented.  Motion passed.  
By consensus, Board members agreed that future votes should reflect the vote count.

Staff reviewed the financial statements, noting that the budget had been incorporated in the “Profit and Loss Budget verses Actual” document, allowing the budget to be tracked on a month-to-month basis.  
MOTION:  Moved by Brenda Kirsch and seconded by Troy Hadley to approve the financial report as submitted.  Motion passed. 
Membership Applications
The Board reviewed the following applicants for membership:

Steven Johnson, Johnfam Farm, Silverton 

Trevor Duerst, Ioka Farms, Silverton 

David Wavra, Last Oak Farms LLC, Mt Angel 

William Schendel, Bill’s Ag Tire Professional

Douglas Staab, Howell Prairie Nursery

Kevin Loe, Triangle Farms, Silverton 

Daniel Wavra, Oak Lane Farms Inc., Salem 

Dick Nueuschwander, Estate of Manoer Nueuschwander, Jefferson

Anthony Smith, St Paul

Mathew Schuster, Gervais

Brad Hazenberg, Hazenberg Dairy, St Paul

Michael Charpilloz, Premier Ag, Hubbard

Kevin Crosby, KW Crosby Inc, Woodburn

Margaret Hafner, Anderson Road Warehouse Inc, Aumsville 

MOTION:  Moved by Connie Young and seconded by Dan Goffin to accept all applicants en bloc with the exception of Nueuschwander and Schendel.  Motion passed. 

Old Business
Legislative
Staff reported that the letters relating to HB 2201 and HB 2203 (relating to mining), SB 432, SB 433 and RB 2427 (relating to canola), and HB 2696 (Coastal Parkway), had been signed and distributed to the appropriate legislative committees.  Bruce Chapin cautioned against testifying as to representing the Farm Bureau if not in line with Farm Bureau positions.  Brenda Kirsch reported on SB 633 (pre-emption on seed crop regulation at the county or local level) and HB 2696, which is not expected to pass out of committee

Bylaws

President Zielinski reminded Board members to turn in their suggested Bylaw changes to staff for discussion as the next meeting.   

CPR Classes

Staff reported that there had been 24 attendees on Tuesday at the Brooks CPR class and another 25-30 is expected for the following Friday.  The Jefferson class was cancelled due to low registration.  Instructors received positive reviews and an additional course was discussed to be held no later than June with a possible Spanish instructor.  

Immigration Update

President Zielinski reported on his recent trip to Washington, D.C. for the American Farm Bureau Commodity Advisory Committee.  This was his third trip back but progress is now being realized  due to the spotlight cast on the immigration issue during the November election.  Some of the suggestions made in previous years were being considered. Agriculture Workforce Coalition, consisting of a dozen or so different groups, including the American Farm Bureau Federation, the 
Florida Fruit & Vegetable Association, and the Western United Dairymen, to name a few, was coordinating the effort to make certain that all agricultural entities were on the same page.  Progress is being made and Congress is listening.  The final two days of the trip were spent meeting with Oregon’s congressional delegation.  President Zielinski will be returning to D.C. the following Monday to continue discussions.  He encouraged Board members to visit the Agriculture Workforce Coalition at http://www.agworkforcecoalition.org/.
New Business
April Meeting   The April meeting will be held at the offices of Country Companies, 2150 Country Drive South, Salem.  Agents will be present and have requested a discussion regarding the dues tiers.  
OFB Advisory Committees   
No reports.
Committee Reports
Tractor Safety:  Troy reported that he is facing a challenge with locating an instructor but continues to work on it.  He hoped to have additional information prior to next Board meeting.
Financial Review: Bob Dettwyler reported that efforts were being made to get a letter regarding the financial review.  He noted that the Bylaws state that a review should be conducted annually. 

Membership Committee:  Bob Dettwyler reported that the Committee had met and reported last Board meeting.  Membership lists were made available to the Board for all paid and prior members.  Board members were encouraged to visit prospective members to solicit membership.  Bob suggested that Member benefits such as legislative advocacy victories and other accomplishments should be stressed to potential members.  President Zielinski reminded Board members to become familiar with all member benefits such as product discounts (Verizon, Chevrolet, Amerigas).  It was noted that Marion County Farm Bureau is #24.
OFB District 15 Representative’s Report

Bruce Chapin reported that the OFB Board had met on February 27 and 28 and discussed the following:
· Complaint from a county Farm Bureau regarding the structure of state committees.  It is a function of the Board and President.  Input had been sought from counties for committee membership but ultimately it is at the President’s and Boards’ discretion.  Committee members are there to represent statewide concerns, rather than individual counties.
· The Oregon Farm Bureau is looking at finding property closer to Capitol.

· Books were audited and the OFB received a clean slate except that car leases could not be readily located.

· John Joliff, Country Companies, spoke to the Board and reported that Country Companies is working on new rates for low mileage trucks to keep farmers away from the practice of insuring three months out of the year.  
· Discussed issues which pose a challenge to cleaning drainage ditches.  
· The State Fair is currently under State Parks and is likely to move into a quasi-governmental or private organization.  
· OFB supports Oregon Water Resources Department negotiating a contract to move water out of Columbia River for irrigation purposes. 
· OFB opposes the sunset on personal property exemptions; the inventory tax is unpopular to some outside farming.  
· The OFB PAC has donated $2,500 to support the legal coalition formed to protect agricultural access to state highways, and $2,000 to the business community for the Grow Oregon Campaign. 
· Country Companies is developing a program with to do the billing for associate members.  Funds are currently being lost due to mismatch in billing dates for associate members. 
· OSU Dean of Agricultural Sciences, Dan Arp, has indicated he is searching for a new head of the Department of Horticulture. 
· U.S. Department of Labor Secretary Hilda Solis has resigned.
· Be aware that Department of Labor is looking for infractions related to minimum wage issues, child labor laws, etc.

· Oregon does not collect UCR fees on trucks that have ODOT numbers; however Washington is attempting to collect the fee from Oregon drivers. 
· Bylaws clean-up to reflect the new resolution process.  
· Next OFB Board meeting will be in May.  
YF&R – Brenda Kirsch provided a report on the NORPAC tour and there were approximately ten attendees.  The tour was specific to the repack.  Brenda reported that on an average day they run 70 different products through 6 different lines.  The next meeting is at NORPAC or National Food Company sometime in March.  
Women’s Advisory – Connie Young reminded Board members of the Summer Ag Institute and that Natural Resource Day at the Capitol is March 19.  

April Agenda Items 
The following were identified for the April meeting:

· Meeting location will be Country Companies;

· Bring suggestions for Bylaw changes, including frequency of financial reviews (annually by a committee with professional review every third year);
· Second D.C. trip report;

· Ag Fest Preparation.

Next Meeting

The next meeting is scheduled for April 17, 2013, at Country Financial in South Salem.

Adjourn

There was no further business and the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 p.m.
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